

 PROVIDENCE TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

DECEMBER 21, 2015
The meeting of the Providence Township Planning Commission was held in the Township Municipal office, 200 Mount Airy Road, on December 21, 2015.  Members present were Andrew Odell, Anthony Nardella, Clayton Harnish, and Kara Kalupson.  Connie Peiffer, Zoning Officer and Secretary was present. There were two observers present.  Vice Chairman, Andrew Odell, called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  A motion was made by Mr. Harnish and seconded by Ms. Kalupson to approve the minutes of the October 2015 meeting.  The motion was carried unanimously.  The minutes were signed by all members present.  

Jim Hillard, from LRHA, was present to explain the Mylin/Weaver Lot Add-On Deferral Request.  This request pertains to a proposed lot add-on for property owned by Larry Mylin, which has acreage in Strasburg, Providence and Pequea Townships. The plan, submitted by Tri-Tech Resources Inc, LRHA, proposes to transfer 5.5 acres of the Mylin property to the adjacent property, owned by Barry Weaver.  All of the 5.5 acres to be transferred in ownership is located in Strasburg Township.  The request is to defer the approval process of the lot add-on plan to Strasburg Township and the Lancaster County Planning Commission (on behalf of Pequea Township).  After discussion and review, a motion was made by Mr. Harnish and seconded by Mr. Nardella to recommend the approval of the request to defer the approval of Lot Add-On Plan, PT-227LAO-15, for Larry Mylin and Barry Weaver to Strasburg Township and the Lancaster County Planning Commission.  The motion was carried unanimously.  

Next discussed was a proposed ordinance to amend the Providence Township Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance (SALDO).  This ordinance proposes various amendments to the current SALDO in order to correct inconsistencies with the 2014 Zoning Ordinance.  The ordinance has been forwarded to the LCPC, for their comments, as required.  Various sections to be revised were discussed and reviewed.  Ms. Kalupson then made a motion to recommend approval of the proposed ordinance to the Board of Supervisors.  The ordinance proposes various amendments to the current Providence Township Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance.  Mr. Nardella seconded the motion.  The motion was carried with three affirmative votes.  Mr. Harnish abstained from voting.  

After discussion, it was decided the Planning Commission would meet in January on Wednesday, January 20, 2016, due to the holiday on January 18th.  The Commission will also meet on Tuesday, February 16, 2016, due to the holiday on February 15th.  

Zoning Hearing Board met on December 8, 2015 and a special exception was granted to Beiler Sawmill LLC to construct an addition to the current sawmill business structure at 921 Lancaster Pike.  A variance was also granted to construct that addition closer than 200 feet to the property line.  Zoning Hearing Board will not meet in January 2016: no applications were received.  
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Prior to adjournment the Commission members conveyed a big THANK YOU to Clayton Harnish.  This is the last planning commission meeting for Mr. Harnish.  Mr. Harnish is a long time member of the Commission.  Also, although not in attendance at the meeting tonight, the members conveyed another big THANK YOU to James Pennington.  Mr. Pennington was on the Commission since its start in 1974.  
There being no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Mr. Harnish and seconded by Mr. Nardella to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was carried unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:38 pm.
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